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5130 

POLICY COMMITTEE 
KANKAKEE AREA TRANSPORTATION STUDY (K.A.T.S.) 

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (M.P.O.) 
MINUTES 

MAY 25, 2005 
 

POLICY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Mayor Grimsley  Aroma Park 
Mayor Latham   Bourbonnais 
Mayor Green   Kankakee 
Mayor Kent   Bradley 
Mr. Paukovitz   Representing Illinois Department of Transportation 
Mr. Piekarczyk  Representing Kankakee County 
Mr. Hoffmann   Representing River Valley METRO Mass Transit District 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: 
Mr. Lammey, Kankakee County; Ms. Durbin, , Mr. Threadgill, and Mr. Reed, IDOT; Mr. Tyson, 
Kankakee; Mr. Mayes, Bradley; Mr. Brooks, Aroma Park; and Mr. McBurney, Bourbonnais. 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Grimsley called the meeting to order at 11:00 A.M.   
 

INTRODUCTION 
Mayor Kent was introduced as a new member of the Policy Committee. 
 

MINUTES 
Mr. Piekarczyk moved approval of the March 30, 2005 minutes.  Mayor Green seconded the 
motion. Unanimous vote. 
 

AGENDA 
Mr. Piekarczyk moved approval of the Agenda.  Mr. Paukovitz seconded.  Unanimous vote. 
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
Mr. Piekarczyk stated that officers were elected at the May meeting, and that the historical 
pattern had been to elect as Chairman the member from the jurisdiction with the next federal aid 
project.  He stated that the next project would be Lowe Road in Aroma Park.  Mr. Piekarczyk 
nominated Mayor Grimsley as Chairman.  Mayor Green seconded, and the vote was unanimous. 
 Mr. Piekarczyk stated that the current Vice-Chairman, Mayor Latham, would have the next 
federal aid project, and Mayor Green nominated Mayor Latham for Vice-Chairman.  Mayor Kent 
seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous. 
 

APPOINTMENT OF TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
Chairman Grimsley asked if there were any changes in appointments of the Technical Advisory 
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Committee members, and Mayor Latham stated that the Village of Bourbonnais wished to 
appoint Mr. McBurney from Tyson Engineering as their Technical Advisory Committee 
member. 
 

TIP AMENDMENT 
Mr. Lammey stated that there were no TIP amendments at this time.     
 

FINAL FY 2006 UNIFIED WORK PROGRAM 
Mr. Piekarczyk stated that the Technical Advisory Committee recommends adoption of the FY 
2006 Unified Work Program to the Policy Committee.  Mr. Piekarczyk moved approval, and 
Mayor Green seconded.  Unanimous vote. 
 

DRAFT FY 2006 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 
Mr. Piekarczyk stated that there was a language amendment to the draft document for all state 
projects – “Contingent upon approval of the governor and allocation of funds by the General 
Assembly”.  He stated that the Technical Advisory Committee recommends adoption of the draft 
FY 2006 Transportation Improvement Program, for the purposes of moving the document to 
its’  public comment phase.  Mr. Piekarczyk moved approval, and Mayor Green seconded.  
Unanimous vote. 
 

UPDATE ON LOWE ROAD 
Mr. Brooks reported that required reports had been submitted, and that the project was on 
schedule. 
 

UPDATE ON BURNS ROAD 
Mr. Tyson reported that the files had just been turned over to his office, and that a report would 
be given at the next Policy Committee meeting.   
 

UPDATE ON METRO 
Mr. Hoffmann stated that the system had a 48% increase in ridership from the previous year, and 
that the night service expansion had been more successful than they had expected.  He stated that 
a senate bill before the Illinois legislature for funding for full implementation was still alive.  He 
reported that a student summer pass program was being implemented, with unlimited ridership 
for free, and that sponsors were being recruited.  He stated that METRO would carry its’ 
1,000,000th passenger sometime in August.  Mayor Grimsley stated that the four communities 
would be happy to participate in the celebration of this milestone, and encouraged Mr. Hoffmann 
to include them in the planning.   
 

UPDATE ON IDOT PROJECTS 
Mr. Paukovitz gave the attached report. 
 

UPDATE ON LAND USE/TRANSPORTATION STUDY 
Mr. Lammey stated that a draft report from the consultant had been submitted, and that staff had 
given numerous suggestions for revisions.  He stated that the consultant had requested extra time 
to respond to those revisions.   
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UPDATE ON COMMUTER RAIL FEASIBILITY STUDY 
Mr. Lammey reported that the final Phase I report had been distributed at the May 17, 2005 
Commuter Rail Task Force meeting, and that the application for Phase II funding was in 
progress.   
 

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING 
Chairman Grimsley stated that the next Policy Committee meeting was scheduled for June 22, 
2005.   
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Piekarczyk moved adjournment, and Mayor Green seconded.  Chairman Grimsley adjourned 
the meeting at 11:23 A.M. 
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